MCCI MONTHLY BOARD MEETING

Wednesday, November 15, 2006; 7:00 pm. MCTV studio at Crocker Building
MINUTES
Present: Mik Muller, Ann Harding, Pete Hitchcock, Robin Mide, Dean Garvin, 

Mike Ferrell, Mike Langenecht (late)
With a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m.
1. Minutes:
Before the minutes were approved it was noted that while not here Charles Kelly complimented Robin Mide on her professionalism. The amended minutes of 25 October 2006 were unanimously approved on a motion by AH, seconded by PH. [the file MCCI 2006-10-25 minutes reflect these changes]
2. Treasurer/Business Report:
 The 2005 taxes still have not been completed. Chris has not received the emails on the matter. The Capital Balance stands approximately $6700.00. No one has been able to contact Mike Beazley for details of the balance and the account reconciliation that will take place next Friday. AH noted the fact that MB raised the issue of the established debit card controls not being followed. After discussion, MF motioned that a second signature not be needed for purchases under $250. AH 2nds and the motion was unanimously approved.
4. MCTV Report:



a. AD Report – DG brought up that the shelving discussed at the last board meeting will take $150 to $200 for each small room and $300 for the large studio. MF motioned to have DG construct the shelving as necessary, with coordination with Mike Bozley. AH 2nds and unanimously approved. Ethan Kocielas winning logo will need to be transmitted to MCCI in as large a format as possible via email or on CD. AH will generate a thank you letter to the winner.


b. TD Report – The select board equipment cabinet has been built, but still needs painting. Mik will finish the cabinet, as well as the AD desk.
The training seminars are ongoing. Single camera remotes and Final Cut editing classes are yet to be completed.

Two Sony DVX2100 cameras have been ordered and the DVD player has been installed in the second equipment rack. Robin brought up the G4 computer has a lot of still to be edited files. She will ask Jeff Singleton what he wants saved and will clean up the hard drive. MF will purchase an external hard drive to expedite digital editing. (Previously approved)
Robin and Dean report that the sales of video copies of are increasing, and there have been numerous walk-in new members.

PH says the play list to the PSA roll is complete and seems to be working as designed. Karen at Mill Music has donated recorded local musical talent and a PSA has been generated thanking her.  

4. MCCI business:
The letter writing campaign has been started by AH. There are 4 types plus a post card. (business/selectboard-town meeting/support and organization) The priority is on the organization package for underwriting.

MM discusses the LPFM project. The first meeting had a good turnout and the tower, antenna and wireless are on track.

Personel policy issues were postponed until next month, as well as station member policies.

There will be an open house Dec 27 from 4-8pm. Details are yet to be finalized.

A motion by AH to subscribe to Mission Fish per MM recommendation was seconded by MF and was approved. MM will do the work.

Reminders!

Keep the phone log current

Board meeting adjourned at 8:15pm

Notes taken by Pete Hitchcock
